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 February - March 2018 

 

 
 

Commodore: Marv Storey 
MTStorey@aol.com 
(301) 502-6054 

Vice Commodore: Dave Fuchs 
davegf53@gmail.com 
(240) 222-2359 

Rear Commodore: Julie Shier 
jashier@verizon.net 
(703) 216-7467 

Secretary: Vacant 
TBD 

Treasurer: Liz Reisman 
mirage@md.metrocast.net 
(240) 925-4648 

Fleet Captain: Jim Test  
jtest@comcast.net  
410-610-7012 

Measurer: Brian Winsor 
cyc.measurer@gmail.com 

(240) 682-4557 
Trustee: Charles OõBrien 

charles.obrien@gmail.com  
(301) 904-8931 

Trustee: Jim Estep 
maycraft23@aol.com  
(571) 425-5509 

Trustee: Allen Boetig 
allenboetig@verizon.net 
(703) 983-6593 

IPC: Harriet Bean 
rbean@md.metrocast.net   
(301) 862-2840 

 

 
Feb 7, 14, 21, 28: Winter Luncheon Series, 
Shady Side, MD 
Feb 10: Fishermanôs Flea Market, Deale, MD 
Feb 17: Family Boatshop Day, St. Michaels, 
MD 
Feb 17-19: George Washington Birthday 
Celebration, Mt. Vernon, VA 
Feb. 24: Polar Plunge Festival, Dumfries, VA 
Feb. 27: Angler Night, Annapolis 
Feb 28-Mar 1: Atlantic City International Power 
Boat Show 
Mar 9-11 Greater Philadelphia Boat Show 
Apr 28: CYC Membership Meeting, Boating 
Safety and Chili Event 

 

 

The Commodoreõs 
Bridge 

 

Welcome to 2018. We 
had a very nice Change 
of Watch on January 13, 
at the Asbury Solomons 
Retirement Community. 

This was the second year we have 
enjoyed their hospitality. They do a great 
job. Many thanks to Barbara Walter for her 
handling all the arrangements with Asbury. 
Also, thanks to PC Jim Test for handling 
the Master of Ceremony job, Earl 
Waesche for the Invocation, and PC Tom 
Shier for Introduction of the 2018 Board 
and the Oath of Office. Last but not least, 
Trustee Charles OôBrien for setting up and 
printing the program. 

The Barker Award was presented by IPC 
Harriet Bean to a most deserving 
individual, Cathy Schrader. I wonôt spoil 
Harrietôs comments later in this newsletter 
but I must say that Cathy provided a 
number of services to CYC which 
everyone appreciates. Congratulations, 
Cathy. 

I have to thank IPC Harriet Bean (with PC 
Dick at her side) and the 2017 Board for 
handing over a smooth operating 
organization for 2018. Harriet, thank you 
for your leadership. Our 2017 Treasurer 
John Wittman and Secretary Sally Dressel 
completed four years of outstanding 
service to CYC. I am sorry to see their 
retirement from those positions but agree 
with them that four years is enough. 
Thanks to both of you.  

We have a strong incoming Board for 
2018 with most of the 2017 Board 
continuing their service. The two new 
additions to the Board are VC Dave Fuchs 
who is returning after being RC in 2012 
and 2013 and Treasurer Liz Reisman who 
has stepped in to fill John Wittmanôs 
shoes. She is already starting to do an 

outstanding job. I look forward to working 
with this well skilled group. 

I have turned over my VC list of 
maintenance, etc. jobs to Dave. He has 
worked closely with Ray Mercure in the 
past so I am sure that between the two of 
them, CYCôs facilities will be in excellent 
working order.  

SECRETARY, SECRETARY 
SECRETARY.  This is an important job 
within CYC and thus far we have no 
volunteers to fill the position for 2018. I 
know that everyone thinks it will be 
impossible for a single person to do the 
job Sally Dressel has done these past few 
years. That is probably so; therefore, I 
promise to divide the load and allow others 
to assist. How about it, someone? We 
really need someone to step up and help. 

One of the things I mentioned at the COW 
was what we need to do about 
strengthening our membership rolls. Sally 
Dressel has done a great job of getting the 
word out about CYC to the local Chamber 
of Commerce members. We need to 
expand on that. I would like to form a small 
committee to look at what we have tried in 
the past and to look at new ideas that fit 
todayôs boaterôs interests. Our VC has 
already suggested a couple of ideas. 
Please let me know if you would like to 
volunteer for this committee. It will mean a 
lot to the Club. 

 

NNOO  MM eemmbbeerr sshhiipp  MM eeeett iinnggss  

FFeebbrr uuaarr yy  &&   MM aarr cchh  22001188  

--------------  

AApprr ii ll   2288  

SSaaffeettyy  BBooaatt iinngg  SSeemmiinnaarr   

MM eemmbbeerr sshhiipp  MM eeeett iinngg  

CChhii ll ii   NNiigghhtt  
 

 

The first membership meeting following 
the COW will be April 28. Fleet Captain 
Jim Test is planning a Safety Boating 
Seminar so letôs have a strong turnout for 
the new year. 
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Our Membership Work Day is planned for 
April 7. I am sure Dave will have all sorts 
of work ideas for everyone. 

Marv Storey, Commodore 
mtstorey@aol.com 

(H) 240-264-1240 
 

 

Around the 
Grounds, Vice 
Commodore 

 

Geetings CYC friends.  

I would first like to say 
thank you so much to 
the outgoing CYC 
board! 

Second, I look forward to 
working with the 2017 Board. This will be 
my third stint serving on the board and 
intend to serve well. If you would like to 
make reservations for club facilities or 
notice an issue on buildings and grounds 
just call or text me at 240-320-3591 or 
email me at davegf53@gmail.com  

Looking forward to seeing or hearing from 
you. 

Vice Commodore, 
Dave Fuchs 
 

 

CYC Events 
Rear Commodore 

 The weather was perfect 
for the 2018 COW 
celebration. It was a little 
chilly outside, but inside, 
warm and welcoming. It 

was great to see so many 
Corinthians in attendance.  Thanks to 
Barbara Walter for handling all of the 
details and for use of the beautiful 
Ashbury Solomons facility. The food was 
enjoyed by all.  

Thank you all for making 2017 a season to 
remember. Looking forward to a great 
Event Season for 2018. Attached is the 
schedule, there are several opportunities 
to sign up as host or co-host.  

Julie Shier, Rear Commodore 
jashier@cox.net  

 

Dollars and Cents/ 
Treasurer 

 

The account balances as of 12/2/17 are as 
follows: 

Operating Account $NN 
Heritage Account $NN 
Entertainment $NN 
Trust Account $ NN 
Approx Loan Amount$NN    ($NN loan, 
NN%, NN year, no balloon). 
 

As your new Treasurer, 
I just want to thank John 
for doing such an 
exceptional job setting 
up and managing the 
CYC financial accounts 

for the past 4 years.  In 
addition, he has provided me a detailed 
Treasurerôs Manual and he continues to 
give me support as I get up to speed in my 
new role as Treasurer. 

I have listed the year end totals because 
they are more meaningful than the current 
totals at this time.  The year end total of all 
the accounts for 2017 is $NN.  This is $NN 
less than 2016, however, during this past 
year we have had a number of extra 
expenses, such as the Environmental 
Inspection costs, a new oil tank and the 
lovely Chamber event.  Revenue was also 
down a bit in light of a reduction in 
transient fees received.  The year before 
in 2016, the total had risen to $NN despite 
all the additional expenditures that we 
made in that year.  All of this shows that 
our accounts are reasonably stable and 
dependent upon all the elements in our 
accounts. 

In summary, John and I feel that our 
accounts remain pretty healthy at this 
time, however, we should continue our 
efforts to get more new members to join 
our beautiful club. 

Please continue to send your payment in 
timely and contact me if you have any 
questions or concerns. 

Liz Reisman, Treasurer 
mirage@md.metrocast.net 
240-925-4648   

 

Membership/ 
Secretary 

 

 VACANT VACANT VACANT 

Please offer your services now! 

 

 

Cruisinõ Fleet 
Captain 

 

April is Safety month at 
CYC.  We will have 
Boat Safety Inspec-
tions performed by our 
friends at The Patuxent 
River Sail and Power 
Squadron.  This is a free inspection with 
no obligation, should you not pass. I 
recommend it for every boat.   

We will also have safety training with class 
room courses and hands-on 
demonstrations.  This is a great 
opportunity to actually fire a variety of 
handheld rescue flares and to use a fire 
extinguisher to put out a fire in a controlled 
environment.  The Power Squadron class 
room courses vary from the basic boaterôs 
license course to Advanced Navigation.  
Let me know via e-mail or phone where 
your boating education interests are and 
Iôll help you match up with one of their 
courses.  Cathy and I took the basic 
boating course 2 years ago and she 
outscored me on the license exam. 

2018 CYC cruise schedule is coming.  Let 
me know your thoughts.  I am off to the 
Colorado ski slopes for two weeks; I return 
on 17 February. 

I have replaced my lost cell phone.  The 
number has not changed: 410-610-7012. I 
respond to text, e-mail, and voice 
messages. 

PC James Test, Fleet Captain 
jtest@comcast.net 
410-326-3933 (H) 
410-610-7012 (C) 
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Around the 
Docks  

(Measurer) 

 

No update.  
 
 

 
 

Vacant slips: 

Covered Slips Open Slips 

A 1 ï 50ft x 13ft D 2 ï 30ft x 16ft 

A 2 ï 40ft x 13ft D 3 ï 30ft x 16ft 

A 4 ï 50ft x 18ft D 4 ï 30ft x 16ft 

A 5 ï 40ft x 18ft 
 

A 6ï 40ft x 18ft E 1 ï 30ft x 12ft 

A 10 ï 40ft x 18ft E 2 ï 30ft x 12ft 

 E 3 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B 3 ï 40ft x 16ft E 4 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B 4 ï 35ft x 16ft E 5 ï 40ft x 20ft 

B 5 ï 40ft x 16ft E 6 ï 60ft x 20ft 

B 6 ï 35ft x 16ft E 7 ï 60ft x 23ft 

B 7 ï 40ft x 16ft E 8 ï 60ft x 23ft 

B 8 ï 35ft x 16ft E 9 ï 60ft x 25ft 

B 9 ï 40ft x 16ft E 10 ï 60ft x 25ft 

B 10 ï 35ft x 16ft 
 

B 11 ï 40ft x 16ft F 1 ï 30ft x 22ft 

B 15 ï 40ft x 16ft F 2 ï 30ft x 20ft 

B 16 ï 35ft x 16ft F 4 ï 30ft x 20ft 

  

C 1 ï 40ft x 18ft  

C 2 - 40ft x 18ft  

C 3- 40ft x 18ft  

C 8 ð 40ft x 18ft  

 

Brian Winsor ï Measurer  
 
 
 
 

 

Immediate Past 
Commodore 

 

Just as I told the 
Change of Watch 
attendees, Iôve 
enjoyed my time on 
the Board as your 
Commodore.  Iôm glad 
I said yes in 2015 to serve as Rear 
Commodore.  Going up the Bridge to 
Commodore was not foreign to me.  I 
knew the responsibilities of the positions 
and took them on more than willingly.  I 
encourage you to say YES when asked to 
join the Board of Trustees.  As an active 
member of Corinthian you will become 
knowledgeable of all the aspects of your 
club. 

It was a health challenging year for Dick 
and me.  Some of our biggest supporters 
came from the CYC membership.  Thank 
you from the bottom of my heart for your 
prayers and positive thoughts. 

I would like to also thank the Board 
members who served during the past year.  
Your time, support, and interest were very 
much appreciated. 

I wish the best to Commodore Marv Storey 
and the 2018 Board.  With their 
leadership, cooperation from the Board 
and membership support, Corinthian will 
have another good year. 

Thank You 

 

The 2017 Barker Award was presented to 
Cathy Schrader.  Over the last three years 
Cathy has given much thought and time to 
her responsibilities as beverage tender in 

support of the Rear Commodoreôs 
position.  Each month she gave her time 
before, during and after the monthly 
events.  Itôs a time consuming and 
physical job.  Cathyôs dedication and 
volunteerism has contributed to Corinthian 
and its membership. 

Congratulations Cathy! 

Harriet Bean,  
Immediate Past Commodore. 
 

   

Andi Storey 28 Jan 

PC Harriet Bean 3 Feb 

PC Jim Test 4 Feb 

Barbara Walter 11 Feb 

Sigrid Stiles 13 Feb 

James Bonham 15 Feb 

Noreen Farrell 19 Feb 

Rosemary Tapp 23 Feb 

Eine Wittman 1 Mar 

Cathy Schrader 3 Mar 

Jerry Murrell 14 Mar 

Bob Ricketts 31 Mar 

Gary Sacks 08 April 

Donna Berger 14 April 
 

 
 

Best wishes to all who are battling the flu ï 
please take care of yourselves, this year is 
particularly bad, and we want to see everyone 
well and enjoying boating in the coming year. 

Good to see Commodore Bean battling back 
from multiple issues ï you just canôt keep a 
good woman down! 

I often hear or learn about members who are 
fighting illnesses, and wish to remain private 
about their challenges.  I do respect those 
wishes.  I challenge all of us to check in on our 
ship mates and see if you can be of 
assistance.  I have been the recipient of such 
great compassion, kindness and generosity, I 
truly want to pay it forward.  So, if you just 
need some help, a phone call, a house 
cleaning, a meal, whatever, give me a call, and 
it will be just between you and me. 

Dolores Derrington, your newsletter editor 
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January 13, 2018 
Thank you and good afternoon everyone. 
This will be my 6th Archives Report today. 
Originally I was going to look back into the 
Archives and see what they were doing in 
the New Year @ CYC. But instead, with 
PC Beanôs discovery, I decided to review 
again the booklet, IN MY TIME WHEN I 
WAS COMING ALONG, that P/C Thomas 
Martin passed onto the Club. Iôll pass the 
booklet around but please return it to me. 
On page 23, entitled Smart Weed and 
Vinegar, is a story told by Adelaide 
Trossbach to one of the journalists @ St. 
Maryôs College, who assisted in compiling 
this ñbitò of So. MD history. Now here is 
the link, and this will prove to you all, why 
the Archives are so fascinating. 

Adelaide Trossbach is Wanda Trossbachôs 
Grandmother, who you know as Ray 
Mercureôs Significant Other. Adelaide lived 
on property where old grey metal 
structures stood from their old dairy 
towering over the tractors. She 
commented that if it wasn't for certain 
trees you could view both the Potomac 
River and the Chesapeake Bay. She spent 
her days washing dairy bottles until 11:00 
@ night, delivering milk the next day, and 
raising 10 children. Before Adelaide 
moved to the dairy farm with her husband 
Linwood, they raised hogs, cattle, corn, 
wheat and tobacco. She would kill, pluck 
and sell the chickens to local summer 
camps. To quote Adelaide as she 
answered the question of who killed the 
chickens, she replied, ñWell, I could cut the 
heads off, 75 of óem without moving! I tell 
you, I wasnôt no weakling.ò 

She continued her tale with her remedy for 
the Croup. Now us older members 
remember the days when we were sick 
and our Mothers would rub Vicks on our 
chest and proceed placing a cloth in the 
same area @ night. Adelaide used the 
same remedy but a little different. She 
would chop up onion and put it in a glob of 
Vicks in the frying plan and then put it on a 

cloth on the sick childôs chest but had to 
be careful not to make it too ñhotò. As an 
example, one of her boys, ñBusterò 
(Wandaôs Dad), had bronchial pneumonia 
and she told him she would make her 
secret remedy up and he said 
emphatically NO (emphasis added) but as 
we all remember that Vicks rub would stink 
and in the morning you had to wash it off 
before heading to school but it did the 
trick!!!! And the Vicks has been around 
since 1918!!!!! 

There was a large contingency of 
Germans here and there was a Dr. Fuchs, 
a local Dr., in Southern Md. (Sorry David I 
couldn't find any facts if He is a relative of 
yours.). He was treating a chigger bite on 
a patientôs leg and was successful with a 
special ointment which I will not go into 
details at this luncheon, but it cleared right 
up and she was cured. We can also link 
the ñVitalizerò to the Germans when they 
arrived here in So. MD. which was like a 
Spring tonic for the farmers to drink to get 
ready for their summer chores. Adelaide 
claimed that some farmers drank it more 
than they should because it tasted so 
good. She also added that Vinegar was a 
very good healer, put it on bites and it 
stopped the itching and when the 
dandelions in the fields were picked, and 
fermented with lemons, oranges and sugar 
she would mash them which resulted in 
juice like grape wine. That is part of the 
story, ñSmart Weed and Vinegar.ò 

Iôll end by reiterating AGAIN how important 
our Archives are, especially when we find 
a historical connection with friends from 
CYC. I wish us all a Happy and Healthy 
New Year and rememberéé.THERE IS 
MORE TO THE REST OF THE CYC 
STORYðstay tuned. 

Thank You, 
Judy Ryland 
CYC Archives Coordinator 

 

April 21, the third Saturday of the month 
marks the opening day of the Maryland 
Chesapeake Bay & Potomac River 
TROPHY STRIPED BASS season for 

2018, a scant 50 days in the future. This 
year with NO slot there will be a 35 inch 
minimum sized fish and a creel of one per 
person per day until the close of the 
Trophy season May 15 when we then 
move to a 19 or 20 inch striper, 
government has yet to decide, with a creel 
of two per person per day until December 
20. 

Several of you who are able to plan far in 
advance are booking your next season 
dates before you depart from the boat. If 
you desire to fish with me this season as I 
hope you do, I encourage you to call me 
on the boat phone at 301 904 3670 the 
house 301 872 5506 or e mail me at 
captgary@maricaii.com to schedule your 
trip, or go to WWW.MARICAII.COM  click 
on Availability 2018 and see what open 
date(s) fits into your schedule. 

I will again be participating at the Jaffa 
Sports Show in Altoona, Pennsylvania, 
Friday, February 23 through Sunday, 
February 25. I certainly hope that you will 
attend this venue and stop by to say hello 
at booth 47.  If you would like to discuss 
the possibility of fishing with me this 
season at the show, kindly bring your 
calendar with you.  

Being the guide who tells how it is NOT 
necessarily the way I want it to be I found 
the Trophy season last year very 
disappointing. While we had quality big 
fish there was not an abundance of them. 
If you recall last Februaryôs above normal 
temperatures greatly affected the spring 
spawn and most of the female rockfish left 
our area before the season really got 
underway. Our water temperature now is 8 
degrees below last yearôs at this time and 
in looking at the long range forecast it will 
be mid-March before we are in the 60ôs. IF 
that all holds true we should have a great 
Spring season.  

Beginning mid-May last year and then on 
we were once again having great success 
using the light tackle chumming. I am in 
great hopes that this year will be no 
exception. White perch, catfish, spot, 
whiting, and Northern Puffer (sea squab) 
picked up the bottom fishing scarcity of 
croakers last year. Red drum and Cobia 

mailto:captgary@maricaii.com
http://www.maricaii.com/
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were also a frequent visitor to the MARICA 
II last season 

Enjoy the rest of the winter and I will look 
forward to hearing from you soon and/or 
seeing you at the show. 

Good fishinô 

CAPT. GARY 
MARICAII.COM 
301 872 5506, 301 904 3670 
FACEBOOK: MARICA II SPORTFISHING 
THE CHESAPEAKE BAY 
 

        
 

Active Captain 

AyeTides 

Boat U.S. Discounts 

Chesapeake Bay Biological Laboratory 

Chesapeake Bay Field Lab 

Chesapeake Bay Yacht Clubs Association 

Crab Decks and Tiki Bars 

Department of Natural Resources 

Ethanol-Free Gas Stations 

Follow-that-Fish 

National Boating Federation 

National Hurricane Center 

NEXRAD Doppler Radar 

NOAA Tide Info 

Osprey Cam 

Oyster Restoration Programs 

Pasadena Sportfishing Group 

Patuxent River Sail and Power Squadron 

Potomac River Guide 

Potomac River Yacht Clubs Association 

River Otter Live Cam 

Snag a Slip 

St. Maryôs College of Maryland 

St. Maryôs River Yacht Club 

US Coast Guard Boating  

US Marine Sanctuaries 

Working Waterman Tours 

XTide 

Tides & Currents 

Virginia Institute of Marine Science 

Weather Radar 

Weather Underground 
 

 

 

 

 

Pat and Helen in 2003 

Our thoughts and prayers are with Gil, 
Mary, and the Fitzpatrick family. 

Patrick V. Fitzpatrick (Age 84) Friday, 
December 22, 2017, of Tucson, AZ 
passed away peacefully in his home, 
surrounded by his wife and family. 

As a young Airman, Pat moved to Tucson 
in 1954 while stationed at Davis Monthan 
AFB, where a year later he met and 
married the love of his life. He retired with 
honors as a SMSGT after completing 21 
years of military service with USAF 
including service in Korea and Vietnam, 
where he was awarded the Bronze Star 
and the Meritorious Service Medal. An 
avid boater and classic car enthusiast, Pat 
was a longtime member of the Corinthian 
Yacht Club in Ridge, MD, the Tucson 
Corvette Club, and Tucson Thunderbird 
Club. Beloved husband of Anna Elena 
Fitzpatrick, father of Gilbert Fitzpatrick 
(Mary), Patricia Fitzpatrick, and Dennis 
Fitzpatrick (Gretchen); grandfather of 
Rachel, Daniel, Sarah and Hannah, Justin 
and Anna, Patrick, Kelsey and Kevin. 
Brother to Kevin Fitzpatrick (Patty), Margie 
Seroskie (David), Joseph Muccino (Vicky). 
Nieces Christine, Julia, Jackie, Denise, 
and Michelle. Relatives and friends may 
call at Brings Broadway Chapel, 6910 E. 
Broadway Blvd Tucson, AZ on January 3, 
2018 from 4:00 until 7:00 pm; Mass of 
Christian Burial at St. Josephôs Catholic 
Parish, 215 Craycroft Road, Tucson, AZ 
on January 4, 2018 at 10:00 am. Interment 
will be conducted at the Arlington National 
Cemetery at a later date.  

Our thoughts and prayers are with Mike 

and the family. 

Betty Anne Walter 

December 17, 1926 - January 11, 2018 
Born in Washington, DC 

Resided in Bushwood, MD 

OBITUARY 

Betty Anne Ritchie Walter, long-time 
resident of Herald Harbor (Crownsville), 
Maryland died peacefully on Thursday, 
January 11 at Taylor Farms Assisted 
Living, Bushwood, MD. She was the 
widow of Milo F. Walter, and is 
predeceased by her parents, three 
brothers a sister and daughter Patricia 
Anne McAllister. She was born in 
Washington DC in 1926 and lived in the 
Hyattsville, Maryland, area before she and 
Milo moved to Herald Harbor. 
 
Betty is survived by her son Michael 
Walter and wife Barbara, of Solomons, 
MD. She is also survived by 2 
grandchildren, Tracy (Walter) Barger and 
her husband Christian and their children 
Bailey and Jack of Houston, TX; Kelly 
(Walter) Tolley and her husband Fred and 
their children Hunter and Carson of 
Kingstowne, VA. 

A viewing will be held at the Hardesty 
Funeral Home, 851 Annapolis Road, 
Gambrills, MD 21054 on Thursday 
January 18, 2018 from 6-8pm. Interment 
private. Online condolences may be 
placed at www.hardestyfuneralhome.com. 
In lieu of flowers please send donations to 
the Alzheimerôs Association, 1850 York 
Road Suite D, Timonium, MD, 21093. 

http://www.activecaptain.com/
http://ayetides.com/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/53XY8YX2/BoatUS.com/map
http://www.umces.edu/cbl
http://www.skipjacktours.com/
http://www.cbyca.org/
http://www.cbyca.org/
http://www.cbyca.org/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2015/2015-12/dnr.maryland.gov
http://www.chesapeakeboating.net/Pages/Ethanol.aspx
http://www.bayhournal.com/article/follow_that_fish/
http://www.n-b-f.org/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/53XY8YX2/nhc.noaa.gov
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/53XY8YX2/radar.weather.gov
http://co-ops.nos.noaa.gov/faq4.html
file:///C:/Users/doloresd/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/BMTP9TOP/cbf.org/ospreycam
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/53XY8YX2/cbf.org/oysters
http://www.pasadenasporfishing.com/
http://www.usps.org/localusps/patuxent/
http://www.riverexplorer.com/
http://potomacriveryachtclubs.org/
http://www.calvertmarinemuseum.com/375/River-Otter-Live-Cam
http://www.snagaslip.com/
http://www.smcm.edu/
http://www.smryc.org/
http://www.uscgboating.org/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2014/2014-12/Sanctuaries.noaa.gov
http://www.watermenheritagetours.org/
http://www.flaterco.com/xtide
http://www.amazon.com/Flytomap-Tides-Currents/dp/B008RWOCQ6
http://www.vims.edu/
http://www.intellicast.com/National/Radar/Current.aspx?location=USDC0001
http://www.wunderground.com/cgi-bin/findweather/getForecast?query=20686
https://maps.google.com/?q=6910+E.+Broadway+Blvd+Tucson,+AZ&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=6910+E.+Broadway+Blvd+Tucson,+AZ&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=215+Craycroft+Road,+Tucson,+AZ&entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.hardestyfuneralhome.com/
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CYC 2018 Board 

Back row: Allen Boetig, Trustee, IPC 
Harriet Bean, Liz Reisman, Treasurer, Jim 

Test, Fleet Captain, Brian Winsor, 
Measurer, and Jim Estep, Trustee 

Front row: Dave Fuchs, Vice 
Commodore, Marv Storey, Commodore, 

and Julie Shier, Rear Commodore 
 

 
Bennett Binoculars and Gavel presented 

to Commodore Storey 
 

 
Outgoing Secretary Sally Dressel and 
Outgoing Treasurer John Wittman are 

recognized by Commodore Bean 
 

 
Commodore Bean receives a beautiful 

clock 
 

 
Commodore Storey at the podium 

 

 
PC Jim Test as Master of Ceremonies 

 

 
Andi Storey ready for festivities 

 

 
COW Crowd gathers 

 

 
More CYC members 

 

 
Commodore Beanôs Table with Shiers and 

Storeys 
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Steward Ray Mercure, Wanda and Donna 

and Allen Boetig 
 

 
Waltersô Table 

 
Cathy Schrader, Jim Test, Waesches and 

Fran Cipriotti 
 

 
Liz Reisman, Kevin Spangler, Dave 

Fuchs, Jackie Herbert and Judy Ryland 
 

 
Walters and Wittmans 

 

 

2018 CYC Board: VC Dave Fuchs, Commodore Marv Storey, RC Julie Shier (Front) 
Trustee Allen Boetig, IPC Harriet Bean, Treasurer Liz Reisman, Fleet Captain Jim Test, Measurer Brian Winsor and Trustee Jim Estep 

(Back) 


